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Decision taken 
 
 
 
 

Please provide the exact details of the decision taken. 
 
Decision: 
 
To provide additional AEB to West Suffolk College, College of West 
Anglia, North Hertfordshire College, Central Bedfordshire Council and 
City College Peterborough in academic year 2019/20  
   
 

Authorisation (delete as 
appropriate) 

Delegated to the Director of Business & Skills by the CA Board 

Background Information  In February 2020, the AEB team undertook quarter 2 meetings with all 



 
 17 providers of Adult Education for Cambridgeshire & Peterborough 

residents. 
 
The meetings identified that certain providers were likely to underspend 
their allocation within 2019/20 academic year, whilst others were 
performing well and may have to cease certain courses and activity 
such as ESOL due to having no grant funding remaining in their budget 
after April 2020 for in-year spend.  
 
It is therefore recommended that the following providers are allocated 
an additional; 
 
West Suffolk College £200,000 
College of West Anglia £50,000 
City College Peterborough £100,000 
North Hertfordshire College £10,000 
 
This increase would be for academic year 2019/20 only, and not 
continued in future academic year unless agreed in May 2020. 
 
The allocations would therefore be an over profile against the budget for 
2019/20. However this is a managed risk, as should all providers, 
including all of those currently under-performing deliver to their original 
allocation, there is an additional £360,000 available to the CPCA in the 
academic year 2020/21.  
 
 

Alternative options 
considered. 
 

 
The CPCA could do nothing. The implications of this include: 

1) There is a significant underspend 
2) That due to the AEB underspend identified in October 2020 

criticism is levelled at the CPCA that providers had to cease high 
demand courses when additional resource was available 

Financial Implications As this is over-allocation of the budget there is the possibility that all 
providers meet their budgeted allocations, thereby exposing the CPCA 
to an additional £360,000 of costs. However, as the current ITP’s are 
underperforming on their allocations to the tune of £800,000 it is 
extremely unlikely that this situation will occur. The options have been 
discussed with the Finance Manager and the Deputy Finance Officer 
with all eventualities discussed, and it is believed this is a viable option 
which presents minimal risks. Should the risk come to fruition then the 
risk is mitigated by the additional funding received in the 20/21 AEB 
funding from DfE. 
 

Consultation No consultation is required 
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